
KURE BEACH 
BEAUTIFICATION MEETING 

AUGUST 14, 2006 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:35PM at the Town Hall with the 
following in attendance: 
 
Candice Clark, Acting Chair   Priscilla Smith, Secretary 
Judy Larrick      Barry Nelder 
Bill Ufferman, Council Liaison   Mac Montgomery, Council 
Scott Odgen, Architect    Philip Humphrey, Architect 
 
Councilman Montgomery introduced Mr. Odgen and Mr. Humphrey.  They 
gave a presentation of ideas for the Atlantic Avenue modification.   The area 
from L Avenue and N Avenue is the focus point.  They have drawn up a 
master plan as a start for discussion.  C. Clark has conducted surveys and 
interviews with the property owners and residents of Atlantic Ave. 
 
Discussion ensued regarding what would be appropriate for this area.  
Items discussed were walkway, bike path, removing speed bumps and 
replacing them with rumple strips, planting native plants.  Replacing the 
tarmac with pervious concrete with “tire tracks”. 
 
Additional discussion of the proposed agenda ensued, but as we did not have 
enough members present to have a quorum, there were no votes on any of 
the items.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:50 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on 
September 11, 2006 at 4:30 PM in the Town Hall. 
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